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Being a part of the Southeast Quarter of Quarter Township J, 
Township 1 North, Range 6 West, of the United States Military 
Lands of Perry Township, Muskingum County, Ohio and being a part 
of the lands of the Zanesville Muskingum County Port Authority, 
Volume 1088, Page 49, Parcel No. 51-70-03-02 and being more 
particular described as follows: 

Beginning, for reference, at a point at the center of 
Quarter Township J; thence South 86" 31' JgK East 1732.50 feet to 
a 3/4 inch pipe; thence South 86° 25' 39" East 163,04 feet to a 
J/4 inch pipe; thence South 03° 02' 1.7" West with the east line 
of the R. Weber property 1160.25 feet to a 3/4 inch pipe; thence 
South 86° 58' 11.n East 1194.21 feet to a point; thence South 33° 
48' 37" West 2739.88 feet to a point; thence South 72° 49' 53" 
East 98r.o5 feet to an iron pin set, Said pin being the principal 
place of beginning of the tract herein to be described; thence 
157.08 feet on a curve to the right with a radius of 100.00 feet 
and a chord of which bears North 27° 49' 53" West 141.42 feet to 
an iron pin set; thence North 17° 10' 07" East 373.48 feet to an 
iron pin set; thence South 72° 49' 53" East 469.06 feet to an 
iron pin set; thence South 17° 10' 04" West 373.48 feet to an 
iron pin set; thence 157.09 feet on a curve to the right with a 
radius of 100.00 feet and a chord of which bears South 62" 10' 
17" West 141.43 feet to an iron pin set; thence North 72° 49' 53" 
West 269.06 feet to the principal place of beginning. The tract 
as described contains 5.00 acres, more or less, subject to all 
highways and easements of record. 

Bearings in the above description are based on U.S.G.S. 
monuments. 
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